hopefully over the radio to the rest of Thailand and Burma, so that we will eventually cover these nations with the
gospel.

A summer school of evangelism at Standlake Ranch August 2018 and a mission to Burma in October 2018 is being
planned. Please pray for the work of God that Suzanne has initiated, and that her ministries continue here in
Thailand, the UK and towards Burma. Let the fire falll Matt 28 vs 17-20

Ps Nicholas Bensted
Making disciples in Thailand, the UK, Burma and beyond
M.A. (Oxon), B.A. (Hons) Dip (D ship & Min)

NZ News “Wonderful New Door Opening For The Ministry”

Geoffrey Auma our East Africa Director for our work emailed and told me about an opportunity being
offered by the Commissioner of Prisons in Kenya to go into Narok Prison with our Bible School. He had
attended one of our graduation ceremonies of a Bible School in Kenya. At first I wondered if this was God’s
will for the Ministry and so took it to God in prayer. His word came back “This is only the tip of the
iceberg.” After praying I had a peace about it and upon talking it over with Suzanne she approved and so I
gave Geoffrey the go ahead.

Then several days later Geoffrey emailed me again and told me the full story. The Commissioner of Prisons
had said to him that he would test our integrity in the prison at Narok first, for one year and if he was
satisfied that all was good then he would open the prisons of the entire nation of Kenya for Step Out In Faith
to run our Bible School program. Truly this is the meaning of what God said to me “The tip of the Iceberg”™

Not only prisoners will be able to attend but also the prison wardens so this will mean a big impact in many
people’s lives. The Commissioner is certifying our Bible School teachers so they can have access into the
prison.

It is very difficult to be allowed entrance into prisons in Kenya so this is indeed the hand of God and He has
opened the possibility of a very big, new, opportunity to us.

We began our Bible School teaching inside Narok Prison on the 12, 13™ and 14™ of January with 215
prisoners and 15 Prison Wardens who registered for our one year program.

PRAISE GOD I am reminded of the Scripture passage in Revelation 3v 8 “Behold, I have put before you an
open door which no man can shut”

Praise God for the open door before us. We would value your prayers so much as we embark on this new
undertaking. For the prisoners and wardens to undergo radical changes in their lives as they study God’s
Word and submit to the Lordship of Christ.

For those who would like to make a gift towards the prison Ministry, cheques can be posted to NZ office
below made out to Suzanne’s Ministries or placed in the NZ Account

Suzannes Ministries: New Zealand only, Westpac Bank, Rangiora. Account number :03 0674 0245098 00
May the Lord Bless You Joy Johnson NZ Office 12¢c Wales St Rangiora
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